
 BAMTA GENERAL MEETING MINUTES 
 Date: 2024-1-19 

 President:  Carol 
 Wickham-Revier 

 X  Immediate Past President: 
 Amy Watt 

 X  Treasurer:  Jill Ice  X 

 Secretary:  Anne 
 Ferguson-Laird 

 X  Proposed VP Membership: 
 Melanie Lawrence 

 X  VP Outreach: 
 Amy Watt 

 X 

 Member At Large: 
 Mitzi Babb 

 X  VP Teacher Enrichment:  Amy 
 Watt 

 X  President Elect:  Shari 
 Griswold  X 

 Newsletter Editor: 
 Shari Griswold 

 X 

 Meeting called to order:  9:12 
 By: Carol Wickham-Revier 
 Adjourned:  9:50 

 Location: Home of Anne Laird 

 BUSINESS AGENDA 
 Topic  Details  Action Item 

 Welcome  Carol read “Rooneyisms”, words of wisdom 
 from Andy Rooney 

 Members present: 11  Anne Laird 
 Carol Wickham-Revier 
 Jill Ice 
 Brenna Berman 
 Sonya Toutenhoofd 
 Mitzi Babb 
 Shari Griswold 
 Richard Capp 
 Melanie Lawrence 
 Amy Watt (online) 
 Carolyn Meyer (online) 

 Minutes: Anne Laird  The minutes were read and approved as 
 read. 

 Treasurer Report: 
 Jill Ice 

 Checking: $8,440.50 
 Savings: $6323.74 

 ●  Income included dues from one new 
 member and a $30 contribution to 



 the scholarship fund from the Bobby 
 Niebauer trust. 

 ●  There was an expense of $50 paid to 
 the IRS. 

 Report from CSMTA 
 board meeting: Jill Ice 

 The next conference will be in Pueblo on 
 October 18-19.  Peter Mack will be the 
 keynote speaker. 

 Achievement Day: Jill 
 Ice 

 Achievement Day will be on Saturday, May 
 11 at CU. 

 BAMTA piano: Mitzi 
 Babb and Richard 
 Capp 

 ●  The bass strings have been replaced 
 and are settling well. 

 ●  There are 5 recitals scheduled for 
 spring. 

 ●  Carol reminded us that the president 
 has an extra key to Harvest Church. 

 Announcements  ●  Mitzi read the thank-you note that 
 she and Carol wrote to Bobby 
 Niebauer’s mother to thank her for 
 the $500 donation from the Bobby 
 Niebauer trust. 

 ●  Rebecca Martin and Karen Ziegler 
 have will be the selection committee 
 for MPF. 

 ●  The Pianos Alive concert will be on 
 February 9 at 7:00 at Grace 
 Commons Church in Boulder. 

 ●  Amy Watt has had some difficulty 
 reaching the presenter for our 
 February meeting. 

 Members who would like to 
 provide input about the MPF 
 selections should contact 
 Rebecca or Karen. 

 Next General Meeting  February 16, 9:00, hosted by Shari Griswold 
 Program  William Westney joined us over Zoom to 

 discuss his classic, The Perfect Wrong Note. 
 He expounded on the ideas presented in the 
 book and demonstrated some of their 
 applications at the piano.  Members felt that 
 this deepened their understanding of the 
 book. 

 Anne Laird will write a 
 thank-you note to Dr. 
 Westney. 


